

## Family update #142

January 21, 2022

Dear family and friends,

## **COVID-19 Update**

We are sorry to inform you that we received positive diagnoses on the PCR tests for the two residents on the third floor of Greenview Long Term Care that we mentioned in yesterday's update. Alberta Health Services Communicable Disease Control has declared an outbreak on the third floor of Greenview Long Term Care.

We are grateful that the two affected residents are doing well as are all residents on the unit. Rest assured that we are monitoring everyone very closely and are following all public health protocols to minimize spread of the virus. A big thank you to our team who is responding with compassion and expertise, as they always do.

A reminder that visitation to all Wing Kei centres is limited to essential visits for fully vaccinated visitors only. We will notify you when there is a change in this protocol.

Please keep Wing Kei in your prayers and do all you can to remain healthy.

I love you, Lord, my strength.

The Lord is my rock, my fortress and my deliverer;
my God is my rock, in whom I take refuge,
my shield and the horn of my salvation, my stronghold.

~ Psalm 18:1-2

With gratitude,

Kathy Tam
Chief Executive Officer